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SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION

January 13, 2016
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:14 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Tanya Major, Corey Yates, Susan Gattis, and Sonja Warden.  Assistant principal BJ Henry and guests, Rex Hanson and Drew Tucker, were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-28 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the December 2, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 15-29 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the December 2, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the December financial report and activity budget.  These reports were dated December 1-31, 2015 and were submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 15-30 – Sonja Warden made a motion to accept the December financial report and activity budget.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Practice ACT & State ACT Dates:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the practice ACT would be held on January 20th and the State ACT will take place on March 1st.  
B. Financial Literacy Class Enrichment Award:  Mr. Smallwood reported that Mr. Alex Todd received a $2000 award from the Cecilian Bank to be used for class enrichment in his financial literacy classes.  Mr. Todd is working on a bill to present to the Kentucky legislature that would require financial literacy to be a graduation requirement.    
C. STEM Café for 9th grade and PLTW girls on Thursday, January 14th: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that this program is open to all 9th grade girls and any girls who are taking PLTW classes.  To date, 28 students have signed up to participate in this program.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. Policy Review – SBDM Policy 2.09 – Grade Combining:  2nd reading of this policy was undertaken by the Council.  Consensus was reached to accept.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. New Courses for the 2016-2017 School Year: Mr. Hanson shared information concerning new course requests for next school year.  These include AP Physics 2 and Advanced Band, as well as the CTE courses which will include Computer Hardware/Software Maintenance, Medical Office, Computer Science and Software Engineering (CSE - Project Lead the Way), and Special Topics, Engineering (PLTW).  Mr. Tucker explained the concept for Advanced Band and that he was requesting approval for this to be an Honors course and count towards the requirement for an Honor Graduate.  Much discussion was undertaken as to the requirements for Advanced Band and how this would this course would be more rigorous than regular Band.  Mr. Tucker explained his requirements for the course and his plans for grading.  ORDER 15-31 – Sonja Warden made a motion to add Advanced Band as an honors course.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed with 6 yes votes and 1 abstention.  
B. Construction Update:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the progress of the construction.  The gym took longer than expected, but will be done soon.  
C. January Emergency Drills: Mr. Smallwood discussed the dates planned for upcoming drills for the month of January.  
D. 2016 Needs Assessment: Mr. Smallwood shared the handouts from each department detailing their requests.  He also shared the school-wide requests for needs assessment. 
E. January 4th PD Day: Mrs. Henry discussed the Professional Development activities that took place last week.  
F. 2016-2017 PD Plan:  Mrs. Henry reviewed the Professional Development Plan for next school year.  ORDER 15-32 – Melissa Butler made a motion to accept the PD Plan.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
G. Program Review Update:  Mrs. Henry discussed the Program Review and the possible changes to the requirements from the State.  
H. PBIS Rewards Day - January 29th: Mr. Smallwood discussed the activities that we have planned for Rewards Day.  He also discussed the requirements students must meet in order to participate.  
I. Advance KY Program Meeting tomorrow with Joanne Land: Mr. Smallwood shared information via handout about Advance KY.  The goal of this program is to strengthen the teaching of AP mathematics, science, and English courses to build enrollment and dramatically increase rigorous new learning.  
J. Local Planning Committee Representative from EHS (1 Building Administrator, 1 SBDM teacher, 1 SBDM Parent – Teacher to be elected by Faculty, Parent to be elected by CAST):  Mr. Smallwood discussed the formation of the Local Planning Committee the purpose of which is to look at all of our facilities and make recommendations for change if needed.  EHS is to be represented by one building administrator as well as one teacher and one parent from the SBDM Council.  Corey Yates and Susan Gattis volunteered to be our teacher and parent representatives.  
V. PERSONNEL:
A. Girls Golf Coach: 
B. Assistant Softball Coach:
At 6:19 p.m., Melissa Butler motioned to go into closed session to discuss personnel.  Corey Yates seconded the motion.  Discussion was undertaken during closed session.  Tanya Major made a motion at 6:51 p.m. to come out of closed session.  Corey Yates seconded the motion.  
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for February 3, 2016.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-33 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 6:53 p.m.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
